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STAMFORD RUFC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Date: Sunday 22nd May 2016 - 11.30AM
	Attendees
	Apologies
	Circulation

	N Jolly, R Gibson, J Bunney, T Penrose-Toms, S Wakefield, G Masterton, H Michels, N Mcdowall, B Parker, D Martin, F Durrant, D Dolby, J Criddle, P Blythe, J O'Shea, S Moczuk, D Jones, J Cox, C Winspear, J Winspear, T Desforges, A Murphy, K Breeze, M Anderson, M Jones, A Asher, T Wire, J Mcleod, P Warters, A Tyler, K Gray, I Timson, D Laventure, M Walker, D Gray, B Jones, R Thain (39)
	None
	Club Notice Board

All Committee Members

Members by Email


agenda

1. Minutes of last meeting - RG

2. Matters Arising - RG

3. Club Situation Report - NJ

4. Treasurers Report - HM

5. Election of Officers - RG

6. Election of Vice Presidents - NJ

7. Any Other Business (discussion only)

MINUTES

ITEM 1: Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the 2015-16 AGM were presented. They were accepted/rejected as a true record. Proposed Nick McDonald, Seconded Pete Blythe
item 2: Matters arising
Question raised by Andy Jones

Other income - break down

Sport match grant from the RFU £5,000, Contribution from the RFU for travel costs for the 1st £1,320, RFCU Trust £460

Increase in Fixture and Fittings £12k

Upgrade of the AV system £2.3k

New door for the clubhouse £1,300

New pitch side barriers to conform with RFU requirements £7k

Container for storage £2.5k

The pitch side barriers and containers were subsidised by the £5k sport match grant

Stock

Bar stock we do take stock just coincidence it was the same. Generally stock is low at year-end.

Stock of sport equipment should read Clothing stock – again based annual stock take

Share Capital

Is a notional figure based on a requirement under the schemes rules which is:

The capital of the Cub shall consist of shares of the value of five pence each.

Every Member of whatever category shall hold one share and no more in the capital of the Club.  No person who is not a Member shall be issued with a share.

No bank interest – currently rates are low for saving accounts. Lloyds are paying less than 0.1% for access accounts and for fixed term we might get 0.5% which might generate a couple of hundred pounds.  Money market fund are yield about 0.5% before charges. 

Gift Aid - As a corporate donation by the club do not qualify for gift aid.
item 3: Club Situation Report
                              PRESIDENTS REPORT FOR THE 2015 / 2016 SEASON

The start of the season saw the club in a well prepared situation, Matt Albinson and Dave Laventure had the benefit of a proper pre season build up, including the new Stamford v Oundle cup that will now be played for annually. The start of the season was outstanding with a series of bonus point wins which gave us the foundation into the top section of the league . Our post Christmas form dipped which allowed others to catch up on us but more good results meant our league status was never in doubt. Credit goes to all involved and a mention to Bruce Parker with 22 tries from the back row. Next season will almost certainly see us move to Midlands Two East South as there is an imbalance between North and South which means 3 clubs will move. This will mean just as competitive a league but less travelling. We also hope to welcome a few new faces to strengthen the squad.

The development squad suffered again from lack of numbers available each week but credit goes to those who did make the team and to the colts and vets who stepped in to play. The vets again maintained their high standards with plenty of games and good results. It was a shame that the season ended on a sour note with a nasty injury to Steve Roberts through foul play which was totally unacceptable at any level.

The colts again enjoyed a good season. Under the control of Jez Cox they have been well prepared and coached in all aspects of the game. The continued success of the is vital to the club and Jez has introduced the ‘COB’s ‘ Colts old boys which has established links with ex colts in the hope that should they return to the area they can step back into the club with ease. The first COBs festival was a great success and will be repeated next season. Don’t be surprised if you see other clubs copying this format as part of their player retention programme.

The minis and juniors again enjoyed their seasons , the numbers we have registered at all age groups mean we are able to fulfil our fixtures with two or more teams. The support behind the youth section is outstanding, coaches, fixture people, team managers etc. have put in place a formal structure which is run very effectively. The festival was the biggest one day event of this type in the country with in excess of 1000 players on the day, it was a huge success enjoyed by all.

The changing rooms had a face lift but we are aware of what else is needed in this area and funds generated by the section 106 payments will go towards this and other improvements. Ross Thain is the driving force behind this and will expand on this during this meeting. We benefitted having the new audio visual system in place for both the World Cup and Six Nations with the clubhouse full for the selected matches creating a great atmosphere , these will be repeated next year and thanks go to Sandra and her team for the outstanding job they do behind the bar.

We are still promoting the sale of sponsors boards for the pitch fence, this not only provides vital income but also establishes links between the club and local business. If anyone knows of a company that would be interested in having a board please contact Ross to further this. For the first time in many years we held a large scale social event at the club. The Annual Ball was a great success and thanks go to Cam Park and his team for the work they put in. Special thanks also to Pip Warters for his efforts which included the marquee hire. Lessons were learned on the night which will be applied next year, make sure you book early to ensure your place, its sure to be a hot ticket.

The club is still in a strong financial position, we are about to enter the third year of the BGL sponsorship. This plus our other sponsors again gives us vital income and we are grateful to all of those who support us. The new website is now running and we are asking for all membership to be paid via this route in the future to allow us to keep accurate records. Sean Forward and Pip Warters are looking after it and I am sure they would appreciated any articles to be included. We do want to make this the main line of communication in the club and have most enquiries directed through this route.

We are re structuring the committee to allow more people to take on specialist roles. The executive of the committee will still meet each month with the full committee meeting every two months. This is an effort to streamline the workflow and reduce the burden on certain individuals and hopefully make us more efficient. On this note I would like to offer a huge vote of thanks to the outgoing secretary Rupert Gibson who has been outstanding in this role over the last two years and has been 100% reliable in everything he has done, thanks Rupert , you will be missed.

We have had a few ups and downs over the season as in most years but in my opinion we are still a club to be proud of, I know I certainly am and I hope all others are. We should look forward to next season but please remember that the club cannot function without all the volunteers that give a lot of time and effort and I would like to say thank to all of them and ask everyone to give them your support to keep what we have now and build on that for the future.

N.M.Jolly , President Stamford RUFC.    
Item 4: Treasurers Report

	Stamford Rugby Football Club 

Treasurers Report year ended 30 April 2016



	Summary
	
	2016
	
	2015

	
	
	£
	
	£

	Income
	
	 95,367 
	
	 65,377 

	Expenses
	
	 89,704 
	
	 55,967 

	Surplus
	
	 5,664 
	
	 9,410 


The surplus for the year is £5,664 down £3,746 on last year.  Income was up by £30k, to £95,367.  The main income drivers were:

· Sponsorship £28,685 up £21k which is primarily as a result of the deal with BGL

· Subscriptions £25,570 up by just under a £1k

· Festival income £7,435 down slightly on last year 

· Bar trading £12,193 up £4k which was driven by the world cup events

· Clothing sales £12,503 up £8k due to the sales of the new BGL kit

· Clubhouse hire £2,272 down £2.5k 

· Other income £5,926 slightly down on last year but the mix is different. Last year £5k related to a grant from the RFU that has been replaced by the sales of advertising boards this year

Expenses for the year were £89,704 and increase of £33,737 on last year.  Playing expenses accounted for £26,951, which is up £2.8k on last year. This covers the costs of:

· Pitch Hire from SKDC £2k down £3k on last year

· Ball, kit etc. for minis and seniors £4.7k down £3k on last year

· Coaching costs £5,664 up £3k on last year

· Physiotherapist  £3,388 up slightly on last year

· Course coaching £3.6k up by just over £3k

· Festival costs £1.2k

· COBS event £2k however the bulk of this is covered by sponsorship income. 

Other expenses £62,753 up £33,737on last year.

· Club house costs £4,949 slightly down on last year

· Electricity £7,352 up £4k on last year driven by revised actuals 

· Insurance £1,709 in line with last year

· Rent and rates £3,517 up by just under £1k due to water rates recharged by SKDC

· Clothing costs £22,908 up £18.6k due to purchases of the BGL kit

· Depreciation £8,968 up £4k. During the year we spend £31k upgrading the changing room, including new showers and also the club incurred costs on new bar and kitchen equipment 

· Repair and maintenance £5,592 up £1.3 last year – SKDC recharged the club £2.6k for new posts

· Other £3,803 up £1k. The main item of expenditure bank charges £1.2k, Baker signs £1k 

The cash at bank at year-end was £41,755, which is down £12k on last year. Although the club has a trading surplus for the year the club incurred capital expenditure of £31k that reduced the cash surplus.  

May 2016

Appendix A

	Stamford Rugby Union Football Club Limited

	12 Months ended 30th April 2016

	
	
	
	30-Apr-16
	
	30 April 15

	 Sponsorship Income 
	
	
	 28,695 
	
	
	 7,257 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Subscription and Donations 
	
	 25,570 
	
	
	 24,670 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Match Fees 
	
	
	 773 
	
	
	 1,207 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Bar Trading 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Bar Sales 
	
	 36,334 
	
	
	 25,731 
	

	 Purchases 
	
	 24,141 
	
	
	 17,828 
	

	 Gross Profit 
	
	
	 12,193 
	
	
	 7,903 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Other Income 
	
	
	 28,136 
	
	
	 24,340 

	 Hire of Clubhouse 
	
	 2,272 
	
	
	 4,705 
	

	 Sale of clothing 
	
	 12,503 
	
	
	 4,296 
	

	 Festival Income 
	
	 7,435 
	
	
	 8,801 
	

	 Other Income 
	
	 5,926 
	
	
	 6,538 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Total Income 
	
	
	 95,367 
	
	
	 65,377 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Playing Expenses 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Match Teas 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Playing Expenses & Pitch Hire 
	 20,437 
	
	
	 15,023 
	

	 Laundry 
	
	 1,768 
	
	
	 1,381 
	

	 Balls, Tackle Bags 
	
	 4,745 
	
	
	 7,746 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 26,951 
	
	
	 24,150 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Other Expenses 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Fund purchases 
	
	 4,949 
	
	
	 5,178 
	

	 Kit / Clothing 
	
	 22,083 
	
	
	 3,468 
	

	 Club House 
	
	 4,131 
	
	
	 3,451 
	

	 Repair and maintenance 
	 5,592 
	
	
	 4,277 
	

	 Electricity 
	
	 7,352 
	
	
	 3,441 
	

	 Insurance 
	
	 1,709 
	
	
	 1,731 
	

	 Telephones 
	
	 519 
	
	
	 499 
	

	 Rent and Rates 
	
	 3,516 
	
	
	 2,826 
	

	 Professional Fees 
	
	 130 
	
	
	 130 
	

	 Depreciation 
	
	 8,968 
	
	
	 4,077 
	

	 Other 
	
	 3,803 
	
	
	 2,739 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 62,753 
	
	
	 31,817 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Total Expenses 
	
	
	 89,704 
	
	
	 55,967 

	 Surplus for the period 
	
	
	 5,664 
	
	
	 9,410 

	Stamford Rugby Union Football Club Limited 

	

	Stamford Rugby Union Football Club Limited 

	

	 Balance Sheet As at 30th April 2016 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 As at 30th April 2016    £ 
	
	 As at 30th April 2015    £ 

	 Clubhouse 
	
	
	 74,055 
	
	 44,101 

	 Furniture & Fittings 
	
	
	 54,500 
	
	 52,932 

	 Less Depreciation 
	
	
	(85,269)
	
	(76,301)

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Fixed Assets 
	
	
	 43,285 
	
	 20,732 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Stock 
	
	
	
	
	

	 Bar 
	
	
	 1,300 
	
	 1,125 

	 Clothing Stock 
	
	
	 4,925 
	
	 5,000 

	
	
	
	 6,225 
	
	 6,125 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Debtors 
	
	
	
	
	

	 Bank Balance 
	
	
	 41,755 
	
	 54,498 

	 Debtors 
	
	
	 2,693 
	
	 2,000 

	
	
	
	 44,448 
	
	 56,498 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Creditors 
	
	
	 7,723 
	
	 2,783 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 86,235 
	
	 80,572 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Share Capital 
	
	
	 5 
	
	 5 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Reserve and Funds Account 
	
	 86,231 
	
	 80,567 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	 86,236 
	
	 80,572 

	
	
	
	
	
	

	 Balance 1 May 2012 
	
	
	 80,567 
	
	 71,157 

	 Deficit / Surplus of Income over Expenditure 
	5,664
	
	9,410

	
	
	
	 86,231 
	
	 80,567 


ITEM 5: ELECTION OF OFFICERS
President - Neil Jolly, Hon Sec - Neil Jolly, Hon Treasurer - Henk Michels

Proposed Jez Cox, Seconded Darren Dolby.

Other roles to be appointed by committee proposed to be:

	President*
	Neil Jolly

	Hon Sec*
	Neil Jolly

	Treasurer*
	Henk Michels

	Club Captain*
	Nick McDowall

	First Team Captain
	TBA

	Chairman of Committee*
	Ross Thain

	Vice Chair*
	Mark Anderson

	Club Administrative Sec*
	Kerry Gray

	Minis Chairman
	Andy Asher

	Junior Chairman
	Ross Thain

	Festival 2017 Chairmen
	Ross Thain & Andy Asher

	Head of Rugby Development
	Dave Laventure

	Head Coach
	Matt Albinson

	Veterans Captain
	Steve Roberts

	NLD Rep
	Darren Dolby

	Volunteer Co-ordinator
	Darren Dolby

	Senior Fixtures and Ref Co-ord
	Freddie Durrant

	Disciplinary
	Julian Criddle

	Safeguarding
	Darren Dolby

	Coaching Co-ordinator 
	Julian Winspear

	Colts Coach
	Jez Cox

	VP Co-ordinator
	Andy Jones

	Membership
	Martin Jones

	Social Sec / Ball
	TBA

	Publicity  / Marketing
	Pip Waters & Ross Thain

	Website manager
	Sean Forward

	Minis Fixtures
	Andy Asher

	Junior Fixtures
	Chris Titcombe

	Bar & Social Manager
	Sandra Wakefield

	Shop Manager
	Kerry Gray & Caz Gray

	Buildings & Maintenance
	Chris Neck

	M & J Refereeing 
	Steve Carter

	Catering
	Kev & Liz Paige

	Touring
	Dave Laventure

	Club E facilities
	Karl Breeze

	International Tickets
	Simon Stenning

	 
	 

	* Denotes Management Committee
	


ITEM 6: ELECTION OF VICE PRESIDENTS
NJ proposed; Martyn Jones, Dave Mann and Simon Stenning. Seconded Derek Jones.
Item 7: Any Other Business

Clubman of the Year: Our most prestigious award goes this year to Pip Warters for his outstanding long term contribution to the club.
Section 106: Local developers have to allocate funds to local infrastructure. Ross Thain gave a thorough overview of this funding including amounts, plans and timescale. (PowerPoint attached)

Volunteer roles: Ross explained some of the new volunteer roles including the split of the Secretary role and VP coordinator role. Noted the importance of increasing VP involvement to harness their energy.

Sponsorship: Ross explained the need for further Sponsorship and encouraged members to pursue more board sponsors.

Volunteer of the Month Awards: Ross to the opportunity to present the last few months awards to Hal Forward, Ian Baxter, Kev and Liz Paige, Pip Warters, Rupert Gibson.

Billy Jones asked what funding streams would be open if we went into girls/women's rugby. Discussion and ideas flowed. 
Meeting closed at 12.30pm
Rupert Gibson

Honorary Secretary  

Stamford RUFC

22nd May 2016






